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Metrolink Rolls Out First of 137 Safety-Enhanced Rail Cars at “Whistle Stop Tour” to Five-County Service Area

A crowd of media, civic leaders and members of the public were on hand as transit officials showcased two of the new Hyundai Rotem rail cars at Union Station, the first of a series of stops across Metrolink’s five county service area. MTA Board Chairman Don Knabe, Director Richard Katz and I were featured speakers in a program led by Metrolink Chairman Keith Millhouse. The new rail cars are equipped with the latest in safety technology and demonstrate commitment to passenger safety. Just recently, we fronted an $18 million loan to allow Metrolink to exercise a contract option to purchase 20 Rotem cars at below market value, saving taxpayers $20 million in the deal. Among the media covering the launch were the Los Angeles Times and broadcast news stations KABC Channel 7, KCBS Channel 2/9, KNBC Channel 4, KTLA Channel 5, Metro Networks, KABC radio, KPCC radio and several Korean news outlets. 

See report and photo on The Source: The Source » Metrolink debuts new rail cars as part of Whistlestop tour
Freeway Service Patrol Driver Attacked  

We received notice late this afternoon that one of our contract Freeway Service Patrol drivers was assaulted by a motorist that he had stopped to assist.  The driver suffered non-life threatening knife wounds and is being treated.  Both the Los Angeles Sheriff Department and California Highway patrol have responded to the incident.


	

	








